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Dear IRP Roundtable Participants,

Our partners are foundational to our IRP Roundtables. We have been very fortunate to have
significant participation from various stakeholders throughout our 2023 IRP planning process.
This stakeholder participation and feedback is a pillar of our IRP development. Our Roundtables
are the trusted path for engagement with the technical modeling and analysis needed to identify
future long-term resource needs, the resource options for meetings those needs, and PGE’s
proposed action plan to ensure a safe, reliable, affordable system. This year, our IRP
Roundtables are evolving to address new analytical needs and perspectives to equitably
decarbonize our system in support of our Clean Energy Plan and associated requirements of
HB 2021.

Recently, we have gotten feedback from multiple stakeholders that our IRP Roundtables no
longer serve their intended purpose of driving an inclusive space for all participants to engage in
our resource planning processes.

We value the insights and feedback of all our partners and will be establishing operating
agreements and meeting norms to ensure our Roundtables are a trusted and useful
source of information for all who choose to participate.

Starting in our November 2022 Roundtable, we will begin using a facilitation process. Our goal
with facilitation is to share airtime between participants and ensure that presenters can move
through the scheduled agendas on time.

Participants can expect the following:

● Each subject matter expert will present all of their information before taking questions.
○ Attendees are encouraged to type questions into the chat during the presentation
○ Attendees are encouraged to “thumb up” questions to indicate they’d like a

response to a question in the chat prioritized
● We will now have a meeting facilitator, who will read questions from the chat for

presenters to respond to
○ We will reserve time at the end of each presentation section to address questions

and comments
○ If all questions are addressed there will be time to take verbal questions
○ If we don’t have time to cover all questions, we will respond with answers after

the workshop.



This process and our facilitation will evolve over time and we welcome feedback on the process
to help us improve the experience for everyone. We truly want this to be a space where
everyone can learn, contribute, and participate.

Thank you,

Kristen Sheeran

Kristen Sheeran Ph.D.

Director of Sustainability and Resource Planning

240-434-5130 (Mobile)
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